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Newsletter – October 2016 
 

 
Principal’s Pen 
Dear Danville Families, 

 

Our first month of school went by quickly! Our 

students settled in to the new year and are happy to be 

back on a school schedule. We welcome new staff 

members to Danville School. Mrs. Lucy Canotas has 

joined us as the Assistant Principal/Curriculum 

Coordinator. She is a former teacher and has worked 

closely with educators at the state level. Mrs. Rachel 

Proulx is a fifth grade teacher who taught in Atkinson 

prior to coming to Danville. Mrs. Darci Militello is a 

kindergarten teacher and taught at Pollard School last 

year. Mrs. MaryJane Stenslie is our Occupational 

Therapist, coming to us from private practice. Mrs. 

Jessica Belch is our FLES teacher for the 2016-17 

school year.  Para-Educators new on staff are Mrs. 

Terry Sable, Miss. Rachel Kimball, Mrs. Ashley 

Smith, Mrs. Joyce Ferreira and Mrs. Julie Phelps. Mrs. 

Barbara Murphy is an addition to our team of Title One 

Tutors.  Mr. Kyle Meisner is our new Technology 

Specialist and Mr. Jim Chretien has joined our hard 

working custodial staff.    We are honored to have a 

wonderful group of educators join our staff.  

 

We are trying something new this year to celebrate 

Halloween. At the suggestion of PTA members we 

will be having a parade; actually two! The first parade 

will be Thursday, October 27 for students in PK and 

AM Kindergarten at 10:30. The second parade will be 

October 28 at 2:15 for full day kindergarten through 

grade 5 students. Costumes are optional. If your child 

chooses to bring a costume to school, they will be asked to 

put it on over their school clothes. There will be no make-up, 

masks, or weapons allowed. Costumes are not allowed on the 

bus. Children will need to carry their costumes to and from 

school.  If you would like to watch the parade, please plan to 

be on the playground at the start times. We will walk around 

on the pavement and will be coming out of the cafeteria door. 

Let’s hope for nice weather! 

 

Future newsletters will be posted on the Danville School 

website on the first Wednesday of each month. If you prefer 

to receive a hard copy, kindly notify the office at 382-5554. 

We will be sure you receive a copy in your Danville 

Delivery. 

 

We are pleased to report that enhanced security measures in 

the way of doorbell intercom systems have been installed at 

all district buildings and will be activated the week of 

October 10th. This means that all front exterior doors to all 

district buildings will remain locked at all times. 

You will be asked to identify yourself and the purpose of 

your visit. You will then be buzzed into the building to check 

in with the building receptionist as is done now. 

This increased security measure was recommended by the 

New Hampshire Department of Homeland Security and 

Emergency Management and is intended for the safety and 

security of your children and the staff. 

We thank you in advance for your understanding and 

cooperation. 

Nancy Barcelos, Principal 



 

 
Assistant Principal News 

Thank you to students, staff, and families for 
a warm and easy transition to the Timberlane 
Regional School District, and this fabulous 
school in Danville.  I am pleased to have met so 
many supportive community members.  Our 
students model after you and have done a great 
job teaching me Danville’s Core Values – 
Respect, Responsibility and Pride. 
  
We have had a busy start to the year.  
Teachers are implementing year 2 of our math 
program EnVisions, digging deeper into our 
curriculum documents, and rolling out our 
Responsive Classroom Framework as a support 
to behavior and instructional systems.  Morning 
Meeting is a common practice in all classrooms.  
Students and teachers gather together to 
greet, share and prepare for a successful day 
socially and academically. 
 
Our first STAR assessment results have been 
sent home.  This test is a computer-adaptive 
test which provides information for instruction 
relative to student needs, both for 
intervention and enrichment. Teachers will be 
discussing the first STAR benchmark during 
parent teacher conferences in November, but 
please reach out with any questions you would 
like answered before that.  
 
Be on the lookout for Blizzard Bags.  Yes, it is 
only October, but we are prepared for 
everything here in NH.  To know for sure that 
a snow day has been designated as an Online 
Learning/Blizzard Bag Day, listen to the “No 
School” alert message.  The message will 
indicate that it is an Online Learning/Blizzard 
Bag Day.  During an official Online 
Learning/Blizzard Bag Day, your child’s 
teacher (in grades 3-5) will be online to view, 

comment, and support students during the hours of 
10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  An Online Learning/Blizzard 
Bag Day will not be called in the case of wide-spread 
power outage.  Students in grades K-2, and those in 
the upper grades with the paper copy option, are 
asked to bring their work to school the next day.  
We want the Online Learning/Blizzard Bag Day to be 
a great success.  It is important that all students 
participate.  In order for the day to count as a 
school day the district needs 80% participation.  It 
is our goal at Danville Elementary to have 100% each 
Blizzard Day. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lucy Canotas 
382-5554 ext. 5302 
 
 

 

 

 
A Message from Nurse Sue: 

 

October Health News

 

10 Steps to Your Healthiest School Year Ever! 
 

1.       Start off strong with a healthy 
breakfast.  A good breakfast provides 
energy and will help keep you alert and 
attentive in class.  Highly sugared foods 
leave you feeling tired soon after eating. 
Remember:  Your school performance is 
directly related to what you eat! 
  
2.       Drink plenty of water.  Water is the 
best fluid to stay hydrated without the 
added sugar found in some juice and soft 
drinks.   Also, remember to drink the 



recommended amount of reduced-
fat milk or milk alternative.   
  
3.       Don’t forget to wash your hands 
often.  Keep hands away from your 
face, mouth, and nose where germs 
can enter your body. 
  
4.       Boost your immune system.  Get 
plenty of sleep and, eat colorful fruits 
and vegetables every day.  Think 
variety and rainbow colors! 
  
5.       Eat a nutritious and yummy 
lunch.  Choose foods from all the food 
groups.  Different food groups supply 
our bodies with energy to think, move, 
and grow.  Make healthy choices from 
the daily menus, or pack a healthy 
lunch from home. 
  
6.       Cut back on sugar and salty 
snacks.  Limit sodas, sport drinks, 
candy, chips, and ice cream – they add 
on extra calories, can harm your teeth, 
and leave you feeling tired.  Need ideas 
for a snack at school?  Ask the nurse! 
  
7.       Enhance your brain 
performance.  Exercise, play memory 
games, do crossword puzzles, and eat 
brain foods like berries, cold water 
fish, and nuts.  Just say “NO” to fast 
food and enjoy a home cooked meal 
together at least four nights a week. 
  
8.       Get at least 30 minutes of exercise 
every day – at recess and at home.  Go 
for a daily walk with a friend, a parent, 
or your pet.  Exercise helps our bodies 
to be strong, flexible, and resilient. 
  
9.       Do your homework every day after 
school.  It’s so important to be 
prepared! 

 

    10.   Turn off the TV and video games at 
least one hour prior to bedtime. Take time to 
relax, take a bath or shower, brush your 
teeth, and pack up for the morning! 
 
L. Sue Goodman, RN  

Danville Elementary School Health Office 

    From the Danville Elementary 

Library Media Center 

 

Fostering the love of reading and instilling the 

passion to be lifelong learners. 

Welcome Back! 

During the first few weeks of school, your child was 

able to spend some quality time into the library.  

During this time, they were re-introduced to the 

library, library procedures, expectations, as well as 

the proper ways to care for books.  Ask your child 

to review with you the ways to help keep books safe! 

We hope the library is a place that your child visits 

frequently.  The Danville School library is everyone’s 

classroom and is accessible for all students and 

their families.  We pride ourselves at being the 

“hub” of the school community. 

The library operates on a flexible schedule.  This 

enables maximum access for students and teachers.  

Children are welcome to come to the library any time 

to check out a book, fun read, or research, with the 

classroom teacher’s permission.  For whole class 

instruction, I will be working with classroom 

teachers to integrate information literacy skills, 

with grade level content area to conduct research 

projects.  Students will have the opportunity to 

showcase their evidence with their peers.    

We look forward to working, sharing and learning in 

the library with students and staff this year. 

 

~Mrs. Kisiel, LMS 

~Mrs. Murphy, LA 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
All About Art! 

Hello Danville Families! 
 
The year is off to a great start in the Art 
Room!  We are participating in the Art 
Fundraiser from the program “Original Works 
of Art” again this year.  This fundraiser is to 
raise money for specialty art projects that the 
students do at Danville.  All students are 
creating a piece of artwork in the art room at 
this time.  Once they are finished they will be 
sent home with information about how you can 
order your child’s artwork on a variety of 
products for a reasonable price. 
 
This year’s Original Works of Art Fundraiser 
projects that are presently being completed in 
the art room are as follows… 
 

• The Kindergarteners and First Graders 

are creating colorful Caterpillars - 

focusing on tracing, lines, shapes, and 

patterns 

• The Second Graders are creating Laurel 

Burch Cats - focusing on learning about 

a famous artist, lines, shapes and 

patterns  

• The Third Graders are creating Owls - 

focusing on lines, shapes, pattern and 

color 

• The Fourth Graders are creating Sun 

and Moon picture - focusing on lines, 

shapes, patterns and warm/cool colors  

• The Fifth Graders are creating a 

silhouette landscape of their choice - 

focusing on contour line drawing and 

warm/cool colors 

 

 

 

***ITEMS NEEDED!!!**** 

Students are craving three dimensional building 

materials and I just don’t have enough to go around.  

I am asking families and staff to consider collecting 

and donating any recyclables, odds and ends to the 

art room this year.   Please consider the art room 

for any junk you plan on cleaning out of your 

house.  Keep in mind that we have allergies in the 

school and items might need to be cleaned very well 

before donating.   

Here are some suggestions: 

Paper towel tubes 
Toilet paper tubes 
Foam trays 
Kleenex boxes 
Magazines (appropriate for this age) 
Fabric scraps 
Plastic or paper dishes, bowls, cups or other containers 
Beads 
Sea Shells 
Ribbon 
Old jewelry 
Old calendars 
Coffee cans 
Pringles cans 
Wallpaper books 
Craft items 
Yogurt containers/lids 
Wrapping paper 
Cellophane 
Foil 
Supermarket plastic bags 

Please no styrofoam, yarn, or egg cartons.  Include 

items in a bag labeled “Art Room”.  If you have 

anything else you think the kids would like to build 

with send them our way!!  Thank you so much for your 

support of the Visual Arts! If you ever have any 

questions, comments or concerns, please don’t 

hesitate to contact me: 603-382-5554 X5307 or 

jennifer.rice@timberlane.net  

Sincerely 
 
Mrs. Rice 
 



 
Physical Education 

Hello Everyone! 
 

October is here and with it comes a lot of exciting 

P.E. activities.  We have just finished up with our 

soccer unit and are moving quickly into our 

throwing and catching skills.  As the month 

progresses we will be wrapping up with 

Halloween games, which are always some of the 

most interesting lessons of the year!  

 

Our fourth and fifth grade cross country team will 

be finishing their season in the middle of October 

and have been doing a wonderful job so far.  I am 

always amazed at the amount of interest that 

running in a field or woods can bring to a child.   

 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our 

team this year!   Get outside with your child and 

enjoy the wonderful fall weather!  As always, if 

you have any comments or questions, feel free to 

email me and I will get back to you as soon as I 

can!  I hope this note finds you happy and active! 

 

-Patrick Ard 

Danville P.E. 

Patrick.Ard@timberlane.net 

 

 

 

 

With Mrs. Dube 

 

STEAM  

Science.  Technology.  Engineering.  Art.  
Mathematics. 
 
The Kindergarteners have conducted several 

science experiments during their time with me 

this September.  We explored what objects 

would sink, and which would swim.  We explored 

apples and made an apple craft using vinegar, 

baking soda, and food coloring.  We discovered 

the power of force by using a catapult to send 

a cow (ping pong ball) over the moon. Finally we 

learned how leaves change color and created leaf 

rubbings to investigate the structure of a leaf and 

how it drinks in water. 

Third, fourth, and fifth graders have been busy 
using teamwork to achieve success in several 
S.T.E.A.M. related tasks.  They worked together to 
create the tallest spaghetti tower possible able to 
hold up a marshmallow, built index card houses to 
keep the Three Little Pigs safe from the wind of the 
Big Bad Wolf, and finally created a paper airplane 
that could glide through a target carrying the most 
cargo.  The winning team was a group of fifth 
graders who successfully flew $11.60 through the 
target without losing any cargo! 
 
 
 
 

 
Music Note 
 

 
Miss Soha (formerly Cook) 
Welcome back!   
We have been making some great music this year and 
we are excited to share with you at our upcoming 
concerts.   
 

Mark your calendars! 
January 17th 7pm    Winter Concert (Band, Strings, 
and Chorus) 
March 22nd    7pm     Chorus Concert (rehearsal at 
6:15) 
March 27th and 28th  Rehearsal & Concert for all 5th 
grade Band students. 
April 12th        7pm   Concert for all 4th grade Band 
students 

 
All events take place at the PAC (Timberlane 
Performing Arts Center).  More information will be sent 
home as the dates approach. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Enrichment Program 

 
Enrichment News-Grade 5 Trip to Chase 

Ocean Engineering Lab 
By Cindy Wood 

 

     On Friday, September 16, the Danville 
grade five students attended Ocean Discovery 

Day at the UNH Chase Ocean Engineering 
Laboratory.  There the students explored 
topics such as 3-D topography, ROV use to 
explore our oceans and the ocean floor, Wave 
Tank and energy from waves, Oysters, Squid 
Dissecting, Characteristics of Water,  
Seaweeds and their importance, Knot Tying, 
Horseshoe Crabs, Flinking - how a submarine 
sinks and rises, Aquaculture, Estuaries, Sea 
Changes and Weather Extremes and so much 
more.  The purpose of our trip was two-fold to 
expose students to future career 
opportunities and to make them aware of the 
importance of marine environments (oceans, 
lakes, rivers, ponds…).   
     Before the trip, students explored books on 

many of the topics 
available for 
exploring on 
September 16.  This 
created curiosity, 
left them with 
questions to ponder 
and generated 
excitement about 
what they would 
learn on September 
16. While at Chase 
Ocean Engineering 
Lab, the students 
were tasked with 
finding a topic that 

interested them.  Once they returned to 
school on September 16 they were given the 
rest of the afternoon to settle on a topic and 

begin research to learn more about their topic 
choice. Over the next few weeks, students worked 
individually 
or in small 
teams to 
learn more 
about their 
interest. 
They 
created 
posters as a teaching tool and then prepared an oral 
presentation to share with their grade five friends 
and classmates. 
     The next time you are at school, be on the 
lookout for some amazing posters that will teach 
about ocean engineering, water characteristics, 
ROVs, humpback whales, squid and many other 
topics. 
     I also want to thank 
all of the chaperones 
who attended the trip 
with us. This support 
allowed the students to 
work in small groups 
while on the field trip; 
learning was tailored to 
each group’s interests. 
 
 

 
       

 

 
School Store    
 

      Our first school store will be open for grades 3-
5 on Friday, October 14. Grade 2 will be welcome to 
start attending school store in January.  
     School store will be open on 
the date above during each grade 
level’s lunch recess time (grades 
3-5 only).  Students are invited to 
come to see what is available to purchase.  Items 



range from $.05 to $4.00.  Students may not 

borrow money or ask for money from others.   
Students are 
encouraged to purchase 
wisely and only buy if 
they find something 
they need.  Students will 
generally not be allowed 

to spend over $5.00 at the school store.  Please 
remind your child that students are not allowed 
to share money, ask for money from others, or 
give their money away to someone else.  Items 
are bagged and given to your child’s classroom 
teacher for the child to take home that night. 
Some items for sale include: 
           Wallets for $2.00 or less                                 
Fuzzy pencil pouches 
           Pop a Point pencils for $.50                              
Animal Erasers for $.50 
           Folders (2 pocket) for $1.00                            
Locking diaries for under $4.00 
           7mm Pencil led                                                  
Koala pencil buddies  
           Angry Bird 2 pocket folders $1.50                    

Plus many new items 
Other school store dates for 
this fall: Nov. 5.  If you are 
able to help at the school store 
please email Cindy Wood at 
cindy.wood@timberlane.net.  

Thank you!  

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Literacy Specialist 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

           


